
PRESIDENT’S REPORT  FOR 
SEPTEMBER 22, 2014 CHAPTER MEETING: 

 
1. 2014 Annual Conference Report 

OSEA Board of Directors: 
President: Tim Stoelb, Roseburg Chapter 21 
Vice President: Ma’Lena Wirth, Baker Chapter 20 
Secretary: Cydnie Meyer, Corvallis Chapter 2 
Zone II Director: Jane Carlson, Molalla River Chapter  110 

American Association of Classified School Employees 
  AACSE Delegate: OBie Murphy, Oregon Trail Chapter 80 
  AACSE Alternate (two-year term): Judy Kulluson, Roseburg Chapter 21 
  AACSE Alternate (one-year term): Pam Briece, North Clackamas Chapter 71 

Resolutions: 
o Resolution 1: Strike Fund renamed Action Fund: Adopted. 
o Resolution 2: Dues increase: Adopted 
o Resolution 3: Vote to either sustain or withdraw OSEA’s affiliation with the American 

Federation of Teachers (AFT/AFL-CIO): Defeated 
o Resolution 4: (Amended) Allows retirees who were not “active” OSEA members 

upon retirement to join ROSE; prospective members must have been OSEA 
members at one time; spouses of ROSE members who did not retire from the 
classified service as of June 30, 2009, allowed to be auxiliary members without 
voting rights or ability to hold elected/appointed office: Adopted. 

o Resolution 5: Strike Fund: Defeated. 
o Resolution 6: Allows ROSE members to seek election as OSEA delegates to the 

Oregon AFL-CIO Convention: Adopted. 

Awards/Recognition 
o The delegate body bestowed Life Member status upon Pat Hammond, a former 

member of the OSEA Board of Directors. 
o President Tim Stoelb gave the President’s Award to Richard Doyle. As president of 

Parkrose Chapter 44, Doyle kept the chapter focused as it fought outsourcing of 
student transportation and an unfair labor practice by its district. Parkrose won both 
battles. 

o Linda Ray, a member of Retired Oregon School Employees (ROSE) and a former 
member of the OSEA Board of Directors, was presented the Government Relations 
Member Advocate Award. Ray is a longtime government relations activist at the 
state and federal level. 

o Also recognized was Leanna Hakala, who was honored for her stint as chair of and 
service to Retired Oregon School Employees (ROSE). 

2. Committees:  If interested in joining a committee, please let an Executive Board 
member know you would like to be considered. 

3. New Employee Orientation was held on September 9th, presentation on chapter 
website under News 

4. New Chapter Website: check it out 
5. By-Laws as amended to be posted on website 
 


